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800.222.1391
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www.sfpcu.org

Dear Valued SFPCU Member:

Important news!  We are excited to announce an upcoming name change as it welcomes new 
law enforcement departments, related agencies, their employees and families to our credit union. 
This new name is reflective of the inclusion of law enforcement throughout the state of California 
to the credit union’s field of membership. Effective July 15, 2019, SF Police Credit Union will be 
officially renamed, The Police Credit Union of California. For simplicity, we will be referred to 
as The Police Credit Union.  

While our new name changes on July 15th, the credit union will continue to operate in its 
current structure and there is no change to the administration, staff, locations and phone 
number(s). We will have a new website, www.thepolicecu.org and e-mail address format, 
name@thepolicecu.org, to reflect and strengthen our credit union identity. Please see the 
enclosed Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ), or visit our current website, www.sfpcu.org to 
answer some of the most common questions you may have.

For more than 65 years, the SF Police Credit Union’s ability to adapt and evolve within a rapidly 
changing banking environment has enabled us to prosper and thrive as a financial cooperative 
that exists solely for the benefit of the unique membership we serve. We are now 41,000 members 
strong with more than $900 million in assets, but our core purpose remains the same: “Providing 
financial solutions to take care of our own”. This landmark development will honor our 
extraordinary legacy, while moving us toward achieving our dynamic vision—serving law 
enforcement and their families throughout the state of California.  

We recognize that this name change is a major event for our credit union. However, what will 
never change is our deep respect for our origins, the ten San Francisco Police Officers who 
started the credit union, and our unwavering commitment to always doing what is in the best 
interest of our members, both today and beyond.  

On behalf of the Board of Directors, and staff we sincerely thank you for being a member and 
allowing us to serve you, now and in the future.

Sincerely,

Eddie Young						  Stephen Tacchini
President/CEO					 Chairman, Board of Directors 


